Mallard Creek and
Southwest Charlotte STEM Academy
Board of Directors Meeting
April 23rd, 2025 @ 6:00pm
Via Zoom


Present:  Kellen Nixon, Leonard Robuck, Tasia Colbert
Absent: Shelly Domenech


6:00 Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:03

6:05  Approval of the minutes of the March Meeting
Tasia made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous board meeting as presented and Leo seconded the motion. There was no further discussion, and the motion was approved unanimously. 

6:07 Public Comment 
There was no public comment
[bookmark: _Hlk133225399]
6:08 Review of the Updated NCDPI Testing and Retakes Plan
The state offered an additional option for students to participate in retakes immediately following EOG exams. The School selects those eligible students. APS schools will identify students who were within 2 points of proficiency to have the option to retake the exam in May, or to attend the summer learning program and retake the exams in June.  The School reserves the right to allow other students to retake the exam with parent permission on a case-by-case basis. This does not change anything else about the summer academic program and testing plan. 
Leonard made a motion to approve the updated testing plan as presented and Tasia seconded the motion. There was no further discussion, and the motion was passed unanimously.

6:25   Financial Report
A brief review of the financials demonstrated that both schools continue to build their fund balance and are increasing their net positions. Both schools are still expecting guaranteed local revenue to come in before we can close out the year.  Both schools were praised for operating within their budgets this year and the board is looking forward to an end-of-year analysis.  The board will review and approve the FY 25-26 budgets at the next board meeting. 


6:35  Adjourn 
Kellen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:26. Leo seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned. 
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